2008-2009 Institution Supplemental Reports

UFV Supplemental Report
Faculty Changes:

The Department has experienced one retirement, Bob Smith and one part-time regular resignation, Gwen Point. Gwen was on a shared appointment with the School of Social Work and Human Services (SWHS), but due to her demands in Victoria she consolidated her appointment with SWHS. 
For budgetary reasons, and according to institution-wide policy at this time, the vacancy left by Bob Smith will not be filled. The department is currently advertising sessional replacement to fill the vacancy left by Gwen Point. 
New Courses:

HIST 335: Arab-Zionist Relations (Steven Schroeder) 
HIST 375: The US since 1945 (Sylvie Murray)

HIST 414: Tudor-Stuart Britain (Adrianna Bakos)

HIST 396H: Rebels, Reformers & Realists: Canada 1837-1867 (Barbara Messamore)
HIST 431: Canada and the World (Scott Sheffield)
HIST 459D: State Terror, Human Rights and the Politics of Memory in Latin America (Geoffrey Spurling)
Online courses:

We offered 1 section each of our online courses (Canada: Prelude to Confederation; Canada: 1867 to Present; British Columbia: 1774 to present; and Birth of Europe: Antiquity to the 14th Century) 
Program Changes:

Beginning next year, we are changing our program breadth requirements for History majors and extended minors from completing 2 upper level courses in three areas (North America, Europe, Asia/Latin America) to completing 1 upper level course in four areas (Canada, Europe, US/Latin America, Asia/Middle East). These changes were made in part to allow greater specialization in preparation for graduate school and to better reflect the changing curriculum offered by the department.

Kwantlen Supplemental Information

1. Faculty:
- no sessional sections were offered in 2008/2009, but the department anticipates sessional hirings in 2009/2010 due to two educational leaves (Kinney/Green)

- the new full-time hiring created under B.A. degree proposal is still pending due to budgetary and enrolment considerations

- four faculty members received one section time releases in 2008/2009, funded by minor research grant and .06 fund, for research activities

2. Course Offerings:

- with only eight full time faculty total section offerings remained stable; however, several new courses were introduced under the auspices of the new B.A., History Major, which launched in September 2009, including the capstone course,  History 4400: Applications of History

- courses were slow to fill, but enrolment eventually reached approximately 90-92% of capacity

- first cohort of B.A. Degree students will graduate in June 2009 

- department has been heavily involved in the creation of a B.A., Asian Studies, degree to serve the South Fraser region

3. Administration, etc.

- Tom Thorner completed his third and final year as Chair; incoming Chair is Thor Frohn-Nielsen

- History gained a departmental assistant and a new integrated office space, with private offices for all full-time faculty, on the Surrey campus with the launch of the B.A. 

Corpus Christ Supplemental Report
Department Home Page Address: www.corpuschristi.ca
Email Contacts and Addresses: Dr Niall Christie (niallchristie@yahoo.com) and Dr David Sylvester (dsylvest@interchange.ubc.ca)

 

Anticipated Hirings: Commitment to hire full-time when enrolment permits

 

Teaching Loads (sections per year x contact hours per week): 7 x 3 (full-time) or 1-4 x 3 (part-time)
Course Offerings and Registrations: Figures include both History (HIST) courses and relevant Classical Studies (CLST), English (ENGL), Film (FILM), Geography (GEOG), Philosophy (PHIL) and Religious Studies (RELG) courses. Total course offerings for HIST courses only are 2 (in Fall), with a total of 35 students registered.

Other Relevant Information: History enrolments are down a little this year, in comparison to last year, but this is more a reflection of the fact that courses at CCC generally run once every two years and fewer history courses ran this year, rather than being indicative of a concern over student numbers, which continue to grow. This year has actually seen a broadening of our interdisciplinary perspective on history, in as far as students have been taking courses with historical content from a wider range of disciplines; for example, this year we offered our first course on Celtic Mythology, which after some discussion we decided to assign an ENGL code.

Langara College Supplemental Report
The major issues affecting our department have been the following:

1. Improved enrolments, starting in fall of 2008

Enrolment in the Canadian history survey courses are stronger than last year, enough so that we will try offering one additional section in the fall of 2009, and possibly one in the spring of 2010. Some second-year courses continue to have weak enrolments, however, including a new Canadian history course dealing with post-WWII Canada (Hist. 2246). We have decided to develop more first-year courses in both Canadian and European fields.

2. Retirement of one faculty member

Barrie Brill’s retirement became official in November 2008.

3. Budget constraints

A hiring freeze continues to be in effect at the college with the result that our two long-time (17 years!) sessional instructors still do not have ongoing positions. On the bright side, though, we have not experienced any cuts to our total sections. 

4. New course proposals 

Courses in various stages of development include:

· History of immigration in Canada

· History of outcasts in Europe

· Economic history

Courses instructors are interested in developing in the future:

· British Empire

· African history
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